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Welcome Back Liverpool Families! A warm welcome to all of our new families.  We are excited to start a new year with you. 
Liverpool Bell Schedule

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday:

07:45 Students arrive
08:15 Classes begin
10:05 Morning Recess
10:25 Classes Resume
12:00 Lunch
12:25 Recess
12:55 Afternoon classes begin
2:00 Dismissal for Grade 2 Students
3:00 Dismissal for Grades 3 to 5 Students

Wednesday:

10:05 Morning Recess
10:25 Classes resume
11:55 Dismissal

Liverpool Street School Staff

Principal- Kelly Parks
Vice Principal- Jennifer Kelly-Milner
Administrative Assistant- Sandi Boles, Brenda Weeks
Grade 2 Teachers-Jennifer Kelly-Milner, Keri O’Leary, Tina Plourde-Godbout (FI), Pauline Tapley (FI)
Grade 2/3- Nicole Ward
Grade 3 Teachers—Natalie Taggart, Erika Limkilde (F.I.), Sarah McInnis (F.I)
Grade 4 Teachers—Kathy Hansen, Katharine Clowater (F.I), Liz Elder-Gomes 4(F.I)
Grade 4/5- Natasha Gorman
Grade 5 Teachers—Mark Bray, Caroline Robichaud (F.I), Nick Brown (F.I.)
Resource- Dawn Gallow, Christine Martell
Guidance—Erica Fournier
Physical Education—Maxime Gauvin
Music- Keri O’Leary
   Library—Pam Cook
   Educational Assistants—Joan Daley, Sandra Fitzpatrick, Brenda Landry, Tanya Nicholson, Tammy Doak, Pam Gaunce, Wila Kertens, Daniel Tynes, Gretchen Hachey
Custodians—Tino Latina, Kyle Stewart

Newsletters will be posted on our School Website
Liverpool Street Elementary will post all of our School newsletters on our school website.  This month, you will receive a paper copy of the monthly newsletter; however, after this month all newsletters will only be posted on the school website.  Thanks so much for helping us to conserve paper!


Drop-off and Pick Up
 
[image: ]If you will be driving your child to and from school each day, it is extremely important that you follow the designated drop off and pick up area traffic flow. Please enter the second driveway, and proceed to the drop off signs.  Please do not block off the walk way to the front doors. You can drop your child/children off on the side of the school. A teacher will be on duty. In order to maintain a safe and orderly environment for our students, we ask that parents and caregivers who are picking up their children at dismissal to please wait outside the school building or in your vehicles until dismissal. Our school dismissal bell rings at 2:00pm for our grade 2 students and 3:00pm for our grade 3 to 5 students.  Teachers will walk their bus students down to the front lobby for bus and out the side doors to meet parents who are picking up students.   
If you are picking your child up throughout the school day, please sign your student out at the front office with Mrs. Boles or Mrs. Weeks.  If you have, any questions regarding drop off or pick up please contact the administration and we would be happy to help you. Our school thanks you for supporting us in keeping our building a safe and positive learning environment for all.  
Newsletters will be posted on our School Website
Liverpool Street Elementary will post all of our School newsletters on our school website.  This month, you will receive a paper copy of the monthly newsletter; however, after this month all newsletters will only be posted on the school website.  Thanks so much for helping us to conserve paper!
School Fee
A friendly reminder that the $60.00 student fee is due by the end of September.  This can be paid through Cashless Schools.  https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com
Hot Lunch
Our school offers a hot lunch program for students on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Order forms will go home once a month with the due date printed in bold at the bottom of the sheet. We are unable to accept late orders. Please stay tuned for this year’s hot lunch options.
Milk Program
All students at Liverpool Street School will have an opportunity to have milk each day for lunch. Milk orders will go out shortly for the first three months of school. If you would like your child to have milk please use our online payment option – Cash online- to fill out the form by Tuesday, September 20th.  Milk is NOT sold on a daily basis. Our students have the option of white or chocolate milk. If you have any questions regarding the school milk program, please call the school at 453-5434. 
 
[image: ]Parent School Support Committee 
The PSSC is a committee set up to support the students and families of Liverpool Street School. The committee is made up of elected parents, the principal, a teacher representative and a community representative. The PSSC meets approximately six times during a school year. This year, Thursday nights at 6:15 to 7:15pm is our meeting time. All are Welcome to attend. If you would like additional information, please contact Mme. Parks at 453-5434.

[image: http://overtherainbowlearningcenter.webstarts.com/uploads/NUT_FREE_ZONE_GRAPHIC%5B1%5D.jpg]Nut-Free Zone 
Liverpool is designated a NUT-FREE school due to students who are allergic to peanuts and tree nuts. Please refrain from sending peanut butter in your child’s lunch. If you have any questions please feel free to contact the school.
Terry Fox Walk/Run 
The Terry Fox Run is scheduled for September 13. Students who would like to donate $1 to The Terry Fox Foundation are encouraged to do so on this date. Please send your child’s donation in an envelope or baggie marked Terry Fox Run. A letter will be coming home to explain our school’s involvement in the run.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Physical Education – Our Phys Ed Specialist, M. Gauvin, has many activities planned for the month of September. They are currently working on Cross Country and plans to start preparing our students. Stay tuned for more details! Coming Soon!
[image: C:\Users\Kelly.Parks\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\AAC65D68.tmp]Interested in being a Volunteer at Liverpool Street School?
Please let us know if you wish to volunteer at our school.  We are in need of volunteers for our library, fluoride program, assisting teachers with hot lunch and other light duty items in classrooms.  Please contact the school at 453-5434.  
Recipes in a jar fundraiser
[image: C:\Users\Kelly.Parks\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.MSO\CD5E6FB6.tmp]Our kick off fundraiser this fall is “Recipes in a jar”.  The products is made by social economy artisans, in partnership with non-profit organizations whose mission is the integration of workers with temporary or permanent functional limitations.  The company’s pledge is to deliver one meal to a food bank for every recipe in a jar sold.  More information will be coming home very soon.
Orange Shirt Day
September 30th has been declared Orange Shirt Day annually, in recognition of the harm the residential school system did to children's sense of self-esteem and well-being, and as an affirmation of our commitment to ensure that everyone around us matters.
Chapter’s Indigo Love of Reading Adopt a School Program
Liverpool’s application for the Adopt a School Program was accepted from September 14 to October 6.  This program supports and promotes literacy in schools.  During this period, Fredericton Indigo will solicit donations from customers for our school.  All donations will go towards new books for our library and to advance literacy at Liverpool Street School.
	Dates To Remember

Sept 11- Harvest Jazz and Blues Artist visits our school
Sept 13- Terry Fox run/walk
Sept 14 to Oct 6- Chapter’s Indigo Grant
Sept 20- Cross Country Begins
Sept 27- Movie Night
Sept. 30- Recipes in a jar fundraiser begins
Sept 30- Orange Shirt Day
Oct. 9- Picture Day- please do not wear green shirts, as the background is green.
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